
 

VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 
February 19, 2013 

 

Mayor Bowman opened the February 19, 2013 meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and led 
those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Present at the regular meeting of council was Campbell, Bockbrader, Cox, Long, 
Rothenbuhler, and Schuerman. Others present were Ed Wozniak, Duane Martin – 
Pemberville-Freedom Township Fire Chief, Tom Dunn – Buckeye Sanitation, Chief Darling, 
and the clerk.  
 
Minutes: Cox moved and Campbell seconded to approve the February 5, 2013 regular 
meeting minutes. Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Rothenbuhler made a motion to approve payment of bills in the amount 
of $4,401.24 and Schuerman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  
 
ORDINANCE 1512:  AN ORDINANCE TO MAKE PERMANENT APPROPRIATIONS FOR 
CURRENT EXPENSES AND OTHER EXPENDITURES OF THE VILLAGE OF 
PEMBERVILLE, STATE OF OHIO, DURING THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 
2013  - 2nd reading 
 
ORDINANCE 1513: AN ORDINANCE APPROVING, ADOPTING AND ENACTING 
AMERICAN LEGAL PUBLISHING’S OHIO BASIC CODE, 2013 EDITION, AS THE CODE OF 
ORDINANCES FOR THE MUNCIPALITY OF PEMBERVILLE, OHIO, AND DECLARING AN 
EMERGENCY – 2nd reading 
 
Annual Fire Report: 
Chief Duane Martin presented the 2012 Annual Fire Department Report. (Attached at the end 
of these minutes) 
 
Buckeye Sanitation: 
Tom Dunn, Buckeye Sanitation, explained that there will be changes within the garbage 
collection process to provide solutions to current problems. First residents are becoming 
tardier in purchasing their quarterly stickers. Therefore no trash will be collected for any 
customer who has not purchased their sticker by the 15th of the first month of each quarter 
until the sticker has been purchased. Second there have been fraudulent bag stickers and 
therefore Buckeye Sanitation is switching their style of tags. Third, they are installing new 
software which will open additional payment options. 
 
Mayor: 
March calendar was distributed. The Tree Commission will be meeting on March 12 at 3pm. 
This will be added to the calendar. 
 
Financial reports were distributed. 
 
Police Report was distributed. 
 



 

The Wood County Committee on Aging is looking for Elected Officials wishing to volunteer to 
deliver meals on March 20, 2013. Anyone interested should contact the office. 
 
Mayor Bowman attended the TMACOG meeting today. Pemberville Road will be closed this 
summer for Bridge replacement near Garland Road. 
 
The next edition of the Pemberville Pride newsletter is now available. Mayor Bowman 
distributed copies to Council. 
 
Schuerman: 
Campbell and Schuerman are still looking into containers for cardboard recycling. Schuerman 
is checking with Perrysburg to see if they would be willing to donate some of the containers 
they are replacing. 
 
The Advertisement for the Pool Manager will be placed on February 21-23 in the Sentinel 
Tribune. 
 
Other: 
 
Mayor Bowman adjourned the meeting at 8:22pm. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 


